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Class Order [CO 13/520] Relevant 
interests, voting power and exceptions to 
the general prohibition 

B3: To preserve its effect beyond the sunset 
date of 1 October 2023, we propose to 
continue the relief currently given by 
[CO 13/520] in a new legislative instrument 
that reflects current drafting practice, with 
minor amendments: see draft ASIC 
Corporations (Relevant Interests, Voting 
Power and Exceptions to the General 
Prohibition) Instrument 2023/XXX at 
Attachment 3 to this consultation paper.  The 
only changes proposed are to: 

(a) update RG 5; 

(b) amend the money lending exception in 
subsection 609(1) to apply only where the 
lender does not have other relevant 
interests in securities of the entity; 

(c) provide class relief for voluntary escrow 
arrangements in relation to securities 
issued to parties selling a business or 
assets to the entity; and 

(d) re-enable subsection 609(3) by moving 
the modification in [CO 13/520] to a new 
subsection.   

B3Q1: Should the money lending exception in 
subsection 609(1) be amended to apply only 
where the lender does not have other relevant 
interests in securities of the entity? 

No. 

The Committee considers that this would be a very 
substantial change to the current operation of the 
exception in subsection 609(1) as modified by 
[CO 13/520] and will have significant and adverse 
impacts on financiers and credit markets in Australia.  
The Committee does not believe that there is a sound 
policy justification for such a change. 

The Committee notes ASIC’s comment that it is 
consulting on this matter as it arose for consideration in 
Donaco International Limited [2019] ATP 11 (Donaco), 
which related to certain arrangements in connection 
with non-bank lending.  While the Committee does not 
support changes being made to the current operation 
of the exception, even in the context of non-bank 
lending arrangements, it notes that ASIC’s proposal 
appears to also go considerably beyond the 
circumstances raised and considered by the Takeovers 
Panel in Donaco.  The Committee submits that, if 
similar circumstances to those in Donaco arise in the 
future, the appropriate way for those circumstances to 
be dealt with is via the Takeovers Panel again (noting 
that the facts and circumstances of every case will be 
different). 

It is difficult to assess and provide meaningful comment 
on exactly how ASIC intends this amendment to the 
money lending exception in subsection 609(1) to 
operate, as the relevant draft instrument attached to 
the Consultation Paper as Attachment 3 does not 
actually appear to contain any proposed language 
addressing this proposal. 






































